

## The "Tell Tale"

# The Point Yacht Club Newsletter August 2005

## Message from the Commodore-

### Lee Pelfrey

July was a light month for club activity. Probably just as well with having to deal with another hurricane (Thankfully, we were spared!). and the heat. The Fast Women Regatta was held on the 16<sup>th</sup> and attracted great participation. I understand the cookout afterwards was excellent.

The board meeting was held on the 14<sup>th</sup>. A distribution plan was developed for the Lost Bay Regatta publication. The mailings took place August 1 and the distribution by hand to sponsors and other local points was completed this week. The entire publication is posted on our website with links to our sponsors. It is pretty slick. Please check it out and talk it up with our sponsors if you have the chance.

We have received four information requests regarding our club via the website in July. They were very complimentary about our site. Many thanks to Bill Smart, our man across the sea, for his excellent help.

The August board meeting will be held August 11<sup>th</sup> at 6 pm at the Fire Department. We will not have a membership meeting on the llth. Instead we will hold it at the Loo-Wow at 4 pm on the 20<sup>th</sup>. A new member application for Charles and Martha Shernbergh of Orange Beach was approved by the board and will be read at this next membership meeting. Charles is a retired physician. They sail an Oceanis 350 and are sponsored by John Shaw and Neal Rowell.

I had a brief meeting with Paul Mueller at Pirate's Cove regarding the old

## 2005 Club Officers

Commodore - Lee Pelfrey 987-5967

Vice Commodore - Guy Storey 975-1947

Rear Commodore - Michael Hunt 968-5959

Fleet Captain - Neal Rowell 752-6820

Secretary - Pam Rowell 752-6820

Treasurer - Karen Brown 968-4481

## **Board Members**

Harold Gibson 987-5203

Charlie Brown 968-4481

Gary Beson 987-1421

Jo Hood 980-5640

clubhouse. It is scheduled to be moved in August. They are still early in the planning stages as to what they will be doing with the properties. We will stay in touch and advise you as we get more information. We also will complete the current phase on the deck sometime in August assuming no more storms.

#### Lee

## Loo-Wow Plans Saturday, August 20

Lee and Brenda will capture Hatchet Point at Marker 68 early Saturday morning and set up camp. We will have a white canopy and a large green umbrella along with a bunch of other stuff on the beach. If someone wants to get there Friday night and secure the spot, please do! There is deep water right up to shore on the south side of the point and shallow water suitable for dinghies on the east side. Stone Quarry Bayou offers protected anchoring a short dinghy ride away. The club will provide a low country boil on the beach Saturday evening. We welcome any and all participation, games, activities, specialty libations, snacks, etc.

In order to make sure we have enough food we need to know if you plan to attend. Please email me at <a href="mailto:commodore@pointyachtclub.org">commodore@pointyachtclub.org</a> or phone 252-987-5967.

#### Lost Bay Committee Chairmen

Regatta – Lee Pelfrey

Budget - Karen Brown

Publicity & Sponsorship – Guy Storey

Entertainment – Neal Rowell

Trophies - Michael Hunt

Grounds - Harold Gibson

Food & Beverages - Karen Brown

Merchandise – Molly Klass

Transportation – Gary Beson

Race - Neal Rowell

## **July Calendar of Events**

Aug 11	Board Meeting, 6PM @ Fire Dept.
Aug 20	Loo-Wow & Membership Meeting - Hatchet Point
Aug 25	Lost Bay Committee Meeting, 6 pm at the Pelfrey's in Stone Quarry. It is important to have everyone there.

#### **Check Out Our Website!**

www.pointyachtclub.org for more news and photos of events!